
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on December 8, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. “Social 
Distancing” guidelines were still encouraged. Masks were encouraged but not mandated. 
Bro. Billy Compton served as moderator.  
 
The minutes were recorded as follows by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved as read with a correction of Donnie Veatch serving on the 
Stewardship Committee instead of Bob Moore. 
 
Treasurers Report stood approved as read. 
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported 106 in attendance on Dec. 5th, 2021, our first Sunday 
back, and 161 in Worship Service. A new class is meeting in Room 109, for anyone who 
wants to join them.  
 
Trustees: No report 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham asked anyone who wants to use the bus to give them a couple 
days notice so they can check the battery.  
 
Security: Sam Graham reported the Team has been busy, helping with the restart of Sunday 
School.  
They had food, fun, & fellowship at their Christmas party on Dec 3. 
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported the group will resume meeting after the first of the year. 
 
Deacons: Six deacons were present at the last meeting. They have sent gift cards to our 
widows, and some have cleaned the Sunday School rooms. 



 
W.M.U.: They did not meet last month.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business: Donnie Veatch presented the new Proposed Budget for Fiscal Church Year 
2022. This budget calls for total expenditures of $236,097.60, or and average weekly 
collection of $4,540.34. 
 
Dennis Wise made a motion and Mark Carney seconded to take off the table the changes 
proposed to the Hiring Policy document.  
Paragraph 3 – wording changed from “vacancies will be advertised in the Marion and Taylor 
County newspapers” to “via social media platforms”. 
Paragraph 2/General – Strike wording changed “miss only one Sunday at Christmas”.  
 
Jim Sabo made a motion to accept the changes to the Hiring Policy, as proposed by the 
Personnel Committee. Motion carried.  
 
Margaret Pyles made a motion to dissolve the Operation Christmas Child funds, as they are 
no longer needed. The $906 will be depleted for shipping costs. Second by Kaylene Poff. 
Motion carried.  
 
It was reported that $750 was collected for helping ten families in Brookhaven. 
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Don Veatch. Motion carried.  
 



 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 


